
The National Council of State Boards of Nursing (NCSBN) 
Statement on Operation Nightingale

The National Council of State Boards of Nursing (NCSBN) applauds the U.S. Department of Health and 

TŪķåĸ ·ĂŔŸěõĂśǦ|ĐƊõĂ ŁĐ XĸśőĂõŤŁŔ NĂĸĂŔåİ ǤTT·Ǩ|XNǥǓ ŤėĂ MĂûĂŔåİ /ŪŔĂåŪ ŁĐ XĸŸĂśŤěđåŤěŁĸ ǤM/Xǥ åĸû ŤėĂ

Justice Department for their important work on Operation Nightingale. The investigation focused on nursing 

education programs that were allegedly involved in the sale of false and fraudulent nursing education 

credentials.

ÔěŤė őŪôİěõ śåĐĂŤſ åĸû ŹĂİĐåŔĂ åś å ŤŁő õŁĸõĂŔĸǓ s0·/s åĸû ŁŪŔ ķĂķôĂŔ ĸŪŔśěĸđ ŔĂđŪİåŤŁŔſ ôŁûěĂś őåŔŤĸĂŔĂû

ŹěŤė ĐĂûĂŔåİ åĸû śŤåŤĂ åŪŤėŁŔěŤěĂśǓ ėĂİőěĸđ ŤŁ ěûĂĸŤěĐſ åĸûķŁĸěŤŁŔ ěĸûěŸěûŪåİś ŹėŁ åİİĂđĂûİſ őŔŁŸěûĂû ŤėĂśĂ

illegitimate transcripts and credentials that could potentially undermine safe patient care.

Nursing regulatory bodies in affected states have been investigating individual cases and are taking 

åőőŔŁőŔěåŤĂ åõŤěŁĸǓ ěĸ åõõŁŔûåĸõĂ ŹěŤė ŤėĂěŔ śŤåŤĂ İåŹś åĸû ûŪĂ őŔŁõĂśśǓ ŤėåŤ ěĸõİŪûĂś İŁśś ŁĐ İěõĂĸśĂǘ

 ś ŤėĂ ŹŁŔİû İĂåûĂŔ ěĸ ĸŪŔśěĸđ ŔĂđŪİåŤŁŔſ ĭĸŁŹİĂûđĂǓ s0·/s ěś ûĂûěõåŤĂû ŤŁ őŔŁŤĂõŤěĸđ ŤėĂ őŪôİěõ åĸû

Źěİİ õŁĸŤěĸŪĂ ŤŁ śŪőőŁŔŤ ŁŪŔ ķĂķôĂŔ ĸŪŔśěĸđ ŔĂđŪİåŤŁŔſ ôŁûěĂś åś ŤėĂſ ŤėŁŔŁŪđėİſ ěĸŸĂśŤěđåŤĂ Ăåõė õåśĂǓ

taking the necessary actions to ensure public safety and root out the fraud involved in this case. NCSBN is 

https://oig.hhs.gov/newsroom/media-materials/nightingale/

